

February 2, 2022

Phil D. Witter, Corporate Environmental Mgr Anthony Forest Products Company, LLCCanfor Southern Pine - Urbana Sawmill P.O. Box 724 Strong, AR 71765

RE: Change of Authorization Request, AFIN: 70-00473

NPDES Permit Number AR0047384, General Permit Tracking Nos. ARG550398 & ARG550540

Industrial Stormwater General Permit Tracking No. ARR000977

Dear Mr. Witter:

This letter is written in response to the submittal of a request for Change of Authorization. The updated authorizations are shown in the table below for the facility referenced above.

Responsible Official	Phil D. Witter, Corporate Environmental Manager
Cognizant Official	Carol E. Austin, Environmental Compliance Coordinator

As of December 21, 2016, Discharge Monitoring Reports (DMRs) must be submitted electronically using NetDMR, in accordance with 40 CFR 127.11(a)(1) and 40 CFR 127.16(a). New signatory authorities must request access for a NetDMR account. Additionally, NetDMR users who no longer need access to this permit in NetDMR should be removed from the account by submitting a written request to the OWQ Enforcement Branch. Please contact the OWQ Enforcement Branch at (501) 682-0624, or via email to <a href="mailto:Ramsey@adeq.state.ar.us">Ramsey@adeq.state.ar.us</a> or allen-daniel@adeq.state.ar.us for questions regarding NetDMR or users who no longer need access to your NetDMR account.

If you have any questions concerning this matter or need additional information, please contact the Permits Branch at (501) 682-0656.

Sincerely,

Carrie McWilliams, P.E.

NPDES Engineer Supervisor

(Janie Mallian)

Office of Water Quality, Division of Environmental Quality

5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR, 72118

CM:lc

cc: Electronic Filing (AR0047384, ARG550398, ARG550540, ARR000977)

Jason Bolenbaugh, Branch Manager, Compliance Branch Richard Healey, Branch Manager, Enforcement Branch

Keith Waters, Department Business Coordinator

David Ramsey, ICIS Program Coordinator, Enforcement Branch

Leslie Allen-Daniel, Enforcement Coordinator, Office of Water Quality

phil.witter@canfor.com, Responsible Official

carol.austin@canfor.com, Cognizant Official